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Paronychia erecta 

 

Squareflower 

Caryophyllaceae 

 
Seed Propagation: Plants are easily propagated by seed. Collect 
seed when fruit are brown andry; do not collect when fruit are 
yellow to green and fleshy to ensure seed maturity. Usually 
mature in late fall to early winter; if needed can be stored for at 
least 3 months or longer at room temperature. Initial seed 
viability ranges from 63 to 91% depending on seed source.  For 
controlled incubator studies using germination boxes, seeds must 
be manually cleaned using a vibratory table and seed blower to 
isolate the seeds. Seeds do not exhibit any type of dormancy and 
will germinate readily within 7 to 21 days at varying 
temperatures (22/11, 27/15, 29/19 ْC) tested in incubators.  98% 
germination can be reached in 28 days or sooner.  Germination is 
inhibited some by warm temperatures of 33/24 ْC. For 
greenhouse production, sprinkle seeds directly on top of soilless 
media.  
 

Cutting Propagation: Plants are easily propagated from cuttings. 
Cuttings root readily within a few weeks under intermittent mist 
with near 100% rooting of vegetative or reproductive stems after 
??? weeks.  Auxin is not needed but can improve the quality of 
rooting. Vegetative cuttings have better performance than 
reproductive cuttings.  
 
Production: Plants are easily produced using standard 
greenhouse and nursery procedures. Plants can be grown from 
72-cell plug to marketable plant in a few months during the 
spring in standard potting mixes [75% mix of aged pine bark with 
fines and 25% peat-based bagged mix (MetroMix 830 or Sunshine 
Mix PF both produced by Sungro)] or in compost-based potting 
mixes including a 45% compost and 55% aged pine bark with 
fines mix. Plants produced using these substrates were grown 4-
inch containers with ¼ tsp of slow-release fertilizer (Osmocote 
Plus 15 9 12 with minors). 
 
Comments: Don’t be a square and plant squareflower! This plant 
has supreme ornamental potential due to it fantastically unique 
inflorescence that is in the shape of squares to rectangles, one of 
the few plants in the world with an inflorescence that has 90ْ 
angles. This plant is endemic to coastal dunes of the northern 
Gulf Coast. Easily installed in a landscape garden setting within 
relic sandhill soils with modest amounts of compost fertilizer and 
horse stall bedding mulch and in relic upland pine soils with 
modest amounts of hardwood mulch.  
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Top Left. Persistent calyces surrounding fruits (urticles) and fruits 

(arrow and enlarged below). Top Right. Fruit sliced in half showing 

persistent calyx (Ca), fruit (Ut) and seed (sd). Mid. Top. Seedling in 4-

inch container. Mid. Bot. Mature fruiting stems. Bot. Seedlings grown 

in 72-cell liner trays.  
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